The Old School Surgery, Bolts Hill, Chartham

Patient Participation Group (PPG) Meeting

Monday 10th November  2014 7.30pm

Present: Katie Kinnersley (KK), Margaret Nevin (MN), Frances Boucher (FB), Jennifer Morgan (JM), Ray James (RJ
 Apologies for absence: Tara Peacock, Claire Bonney
1) The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.

2) Matters Arising

(i) KK read out the report, prepared Tara Peacock, describing the group’s Health Promotion morning at Old School Surgery on Saturday 18th October 2014. Considered generally to have been a productive and successful exercise.
3) Walk in Clinics: FB raised the possibility of having drop-in mole clinics at Old School Surgery. KK explained there is no capacity for that, and indeed not sufficient numbers to warrant it. Patients should continue to see GP for assessment.

4) 7 Day Opening: Discusssion regarding 7 day opening, and that this service has been developed in Herne Bay and Faversham. Anxiety expressed over implications for smaller practices and how they will manage this.

5) On-Line Services: KK discussed government initiative to allow patients access to their record summary by April 2015, as well as being able to order prescriptions on-line and make appointments. KK talked about the problems with this as the computer system at present is not fit for purpose, despite many attempts to get it improved with local IT team. 

6) Friends & Family Test: On 1st December all practices will have to comply with a new initiative “Friends & Family Test” to offer all patients the opportunity to make anonymous feedback regarding the service they received. The format asks whether patients following their recent contact with the Surgery were likely to recommend the Practice to their friends and family. In addition there is a space for comments. From 1st December there will be posters in place advertising this and forms to be completed on each Surgery’s Reception area, with boxes in the waiting room for them to be anonymously delivered. KK explained that she had to send a report to NHS England each month recording the data. 

7) KK asked group to consider some appropriate questions for the practice questionnaire. To feedback at next meeting.
8)  Date and time of next meeting: Monday 5th January 2015 at 7.30pm
